TETBURY PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL

AGENDA

Meeting held on Tuesday 12 July 2011

  in St Mary’s C of E School.

The Meeting began with prayer

1.  Present:-  Jonathan ADKINS; Pam BIRD;  Diana CHALLIS;  Lorna DALLIMORE; Keith ESSAM; David EVANS; Richard GLANVILLE; Elizabeth HARRISON;  Brian KIMBER; Kevin PAINTER ; John SHARP; Ian THOMAS; Sue THOMAS; Don STEVENS;  Revd. Canon John WRIGHT

Apologies:- Alan BAILEY; Alison HESKETH; Revd. Lesley HEWISH; Peter HODGSON

Absent:- Mike Van-SLOOTS;

2.  Minutes of meeting 19th May 2011 having been circulated were agreed and signed after the point of discussion had been resolved unanimously.

3.  Matters arising

· Youth Worker: Further progress has been made following discussions with Scotty (Steve Scott from the Community Church) and Steve Jarvis, the Diocesan Youth Officer. A grant of £5000 per year for 3 years has been by the Sylvanus Lysons Charity, so a youth worker is being sought with a view to them starting in October or November.

· Solar Panels: John Sharp reported that emails have been exchanged, meaning that we are “in the system” as far as plans, installation, etc are concerned. We are unable to change suppliers – to Ecotricity – until next Spring.

· Area for Cremated Remains: Revd. Canon John Wright has replied to with Jonathan MacKechnie-Jarvis at the Diocese of Gloucester regarding this area.  Pete Morrissey has been asked to put down a probe to ensure there are no hidden vaults.  

· Storage of boards and keys for Church: A key for the south side Ambulatory cupboard – where the display boards are stored – has been added to the kitchen key-ring. No key for the strong room is available for general use, although Lesley Lyons is to have access to such a key.

· Back to Church Sunday: Plans are going well. Richard Glanville reiterated the comments from the Pastoral Committee that invitations are essential. The theme will be “Harvest and the Harvest of People”, i.e celebrating our existing worshippers as well as newcomers or returners. The success will be dependent on who makes the invitations as well as who actually attends. It might be possible to include an invitation to the Harvest Lunch.

· New Cross: 


}

· Restoration of Painting: 
}

These 2 items are bracketed together as they are interlinked, and a Faculty will need to include both. Tim Jeffree has agreed with the proposal to lengthen the upright part of the Cross. As far as the painting is concerned, new quotes will be needed for the restoration. (Previously, about 4 years ago, quotes were approx £7500 – as this is likely to be a similar amount to the value of the painting … we know nothing of its provenance, except that it was painted before 1603)

It was proposed by Sue Thomas, seconded by Diana Challis and unanimously agreed: “The PCC wishes to apply for a Faculty for the new Cross to go on the SE wall of the Nave, next to the Chancel (above the painting presently in place) and for the painting to be restored, to be done in two stages. Firstly, the installation of the Cross and secondly, using scaffolding, to bring down the painting for restoration”.

· Re-arrangement of the Shop: this is to be done shortly. Ian Thomas has looked into the rearrangement of the lighting; the strip lighting is susceptible to knocks so there is a suggestion to change to smaller fittings. The material costs would be approx £300 and there would be a minor effect on the electricity bill. (The costs for the alterations will come from shop profits) The lighting of the units would thus be improved and more reliable. There was unanimous agreement to change to the cheaper lights.

· Chalice Assistants: Approval has been given by the Bishop to the three we nominated (Brian Kimber, Roger Smith and Janet Edwards); Alan Bailey is to arrange training at a mutually convenient time.

· Lifts to Church: So far only 1 name has been forthcoming. Revd. Canon John Wright will now publicise that lifts are on offer. Kevin Painter has not yet heard back from Tetbury Dial-a-Ride.

· Tetbury Town Council & St Saviour's Churchyard Money: Revd. Canon John Wright is aware that a wall on one side of the older part of the Churchyard is in a state of disrepair, so the Council will be approached with a view to its repair. (£10,000 was donated in 2004 but as some money has been spent, the current available sum is unknown.) Revd. Canon John Wright will write, formally, to the Clerk of the Council suggesting that the wall be repaired.

4.  Correspondence

· The Pugin Society is visiting St Saviour's on Sat 30th July and would like to borrow the silver (used every Sunday at St Marys'). The PCC unanimously approved this request. Brian Kimber enquired about the missing framed photograph of the silver; Revd. Canon John Wright will contact Rebecca Ireland about this.

· Richard Boggis-Rolfe, now a joint Patron, has sent a donation towards the repairs of the East Window. He has also generously offered to open his gardens next summer to raise funds jointly for us and a Westonbirt charity of which he is a Trustee.

· Gas Green Baptist Church, in Cheltenham, have requested a donation to their restoration fund. The PCC unanimously declined to help.  

     5. Treasurer's report

            A deficit of £2136 (see attached documents) –  follows the pattern of last year – where the1st 
½ year has a lower balance than the 2nd ½ year. Kevin Painter proposed, and Brian Kimber 
seconded, that the PCC accept the Treasurer's Report which was unanimously agreed.

· Report on Windows Appeal: the appeal means that we have to limit what we do in other areas of fund-raising. The current balance of the account is £6423. The “Justgiving”  section of St Marys' website has been added but needs to be publicised. (£85,000 needs to be raised if all of the windows are to be repaired, although the East Window alone will cost £50,000.) Leaflets will go out with the programmes for the Music Festival.  £6,00 has also been promised by the Gloucestershire Historic Churches Trust

6. Rector's Items 

· Appointment: The PCC unanimously agreed that Kevin Walker should replace John Weaver as a Foundation Governor representing the Feoffees.  Revd. Canon John Wright will send the necessary forms to the Diocese (Kevin has 2 children at the School!)

· Resignation: Anne Platts has resigned as a Governor w e f the end of the Summer Term 2011. She has been especially helpful in her work with the SEN area of school life. Anne Glanville has agreed to be a replacement.  The PCC unanimously accepted this offer. Forms will be completed and sent off to the Diocese.

· John Donne play: James Clarkson will perform a one-man play – in aid of the East Window Appeal, in Church on 22nd October. 50% of his takings will go to the Appeal. After discussion, it was agreed that tickets should be sold at a cost of £10 each, with no concessions.

· Presentation to Graham Kean: A framed photograph of the East window has already been given to Graham Kean. The friends of St Marys' Choir will pay 50% of the cost; there was unanimous agreement that the PCC should pay the other half.

7. Reports from Committees

· The Pastoral Committee report was attached to the agenda. Please not th edate of last meeting was 11 Feb 2010. The PCC unanimously agreed the change to the terms of reference of the Pastoral Committee.

· The Stewardship Committee report was circulated.

· A verbal report was given by Keith Essam on behalf of the Fabric Committee:

- Damp patch in the South Ambulatory: a builder has replaced 12 slates and worked on the lagging in the roof space. A hole was found, and repaired, in the roof which is most likely to cure the damp problem.

- Electrical Quinquennial has taken place: bad news has been given. There are 15 separate circuits which do not meet the current regulations. In 1992-93 the Church was rewired: that system used a cable which is not now acceptable/suitable. A contractor needs to be consulted for advice on improvements and costs. However, if the PCC agrees to carry out repair now, it might allow us to delay a major rewire for about 5 years. (Such a major rewire  would cost approx £100,000 now)  It is important to state that nothing is currently unsafe, however deterioration (or hazards) could leave us liable. The PCC unanimously agreed that the Fabric Committee members should meet as soon as possible in the Church with an electrician and were given permission to obtain quotes for repair work.

8.  Churchwarden's Items


There were no items

9.  Any other business 

· Tetbury in Bloom – have very kindly replaced the benches in St Marys' Churchyard. The PCC asked the secretary to write a letter of thanks.

· The Shop will be rearranged as soon as possible.

· The Annual Charity event - (October) – a suggestion that we should hold an event specifically to raise funds for the Malawi Charity, eg a coffee morning at the Vicarage. It was agreed that the surplus in the Charities account should be transferred, viz approx £113.

· Sue Thomas has kindly agreed to take the Minutes at the September meeting.

10. Date of Next Meeting 


The next meeting will be held at 7.30pm on Tuesday 13th September 2011 at St Mary's 
Primary School.

There being no further business, the meeting ended at 8.50pm with The Grace.

